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On the cover: Senior Independence Hospice 
patient Bill Oblizajek celebrates a special wish come 
true —receiving his high school diploma—with his 
son, Rich, and daughter-in-law, Jill.

Veteran receives 
deserved diploma 
At the age of 93, William “Bill” Oblizajek 
(pictured at right) is likely the oldest 
Northview High School graduate to receive 
a diploma. 

Bill was born in 1920 in West Virginia, the 
only son in his family. When his father died 
suddenly, Bill was forced to drop out of high 
school to support the family—which he did 
until he was drafted into the Army at the 
height of World War II. 

Bill was awarded a Purple Heart after he 
fought in the Battle of the Bulge, where only 
two of his 11-member squad survived. 

When he was discharged from the Army 
in 1945, Bill settled in Detroit and began 
his career in retail. Over the years, Bill 
worked his way up from unloading boxes 
to becoming manager of the Big N store in 
Tiffin, Ohio, and he retired when the store 
closed in 1978.

Bill and his wife, Betty, enjoyed 60 years 
together before she passed away in 2005. They 
raised three sons, and it was their son Rich 
who took the initiative to talk with Sylvania 
City Schools about the possibility of awarding 
his father, now a Senior Independence 
Hospice patient, the high school diploma he 
never had the chance to receive. 

On May 29, 2013, Bill received a standing 
ovation from the Northview graduating class 
and members of the audience when he was 
introduced as a World War II veteran. 

During the ceremony, Principal Steve 
Swaggerty thanked Bill for his service to 
our country and presented him with his long 
overdue diploma.

A few days after the ceremony, family, 
friends and fellow residents of Kingston 
Care Center gathered for a graduation party 
complete with balloons, streamers and a cake 
decorated in Northview colors. 

You can help people like Bill enjoy 
special life-enhancing wishes by 
supporting our Make it Happen® 
program. Use the enclosed envelope 
to send your gift today!
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Meet Sue Brookins, Director of Hospice

When she was 11, 
Sue Brookins 
(pictured at 
right) began 
volunteering 
in a nursing 
home—and 
she’s worked 
in geriatrics 
ever since.

Sue is now the director 
of hospice for Senior 
Independence, where she 
helps the organization comply 
with current and new federal 
regulations while maintaining 
quality and personalization 
of care. In her words, she’s 
helping to guide Senior 
Independence Hospice into 
the future of health care. 

Sue began her career with 
OPRS, the parent company 
of Senior Independence, as 
a floor nurse at Westminster-
Thurber Community in 
Columbus. She worked her 
way up in the organization, 
earning her master’s degree 
along the way. She became 
the first clinical team leader 
for hospice in the Central 
Ohio Region and was 
promoted to administrator 
before applying for her 
current position at the OPRS 
corporate office.

Why did you choose to work in 
hospice? 
Hospice is my passion. I believe that 
death is a part of life. Worldwide, we 
need to normalize the death process 
while ensuring patient and family goals 

are met. Those goals might be to manage 
symptoms, but could also be things like 

getting closure with others or life review.

What do you find most rewarding? 
What I find most rewarding is to be present at the time 
of someone’s death. This is the most intimate experience 
you can ever have with a patient and their family. The 
little things fall away, leaving only what matters between 
people. You only get one chance to do it right. The key 
is really getting to know people, so that you can best 
support them.

What is something most people don’t know 
about hospice?
Many patients “graduate” from hospice; their conditions 
improve to the point that they no longer meet the 
qualifications for hospice care. The care and support from 
the hospice team, as well as families, are what I believe 
helps patients make these turnarounds. Many families 
say they cannot be caregivers, but when faced with the 
situation, and with our help, they do a beautiful job. They 
often say that caregiving is the best gift they could give 
their loved ones. 

How important are charitable donations? 
Donations are vital to hospice! We rely on those funds to 
“make it happen” in so many beautiful ways. We are all 
going to take this journey, and there truly is no greater 
gift one could give than to support hospice.   
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“Thank you so much for your loving care of our father 

these last three months of his life. It takes a special 

person to do what you all do, and it shows in your staff. 

We would also like to thank you for all your support to our 

family so that we could keep dad at home. Words can 

never say enough for our appreciation to you all.”

~ The family of Richard Leonard

Quality partner pledge means Senior 
Independence Hospice puts patients first

Senior Independence is a Quality Partner 
of the National Hospice and Palliative Care 
Organization. Out of more than 150 hospices 
in Ohio, only 33 have signed this Quality 
Partners pledge.

At the heart of the Quality Partners program 
are the following 10 components of quality in 
hospice care:

1.	 Patient & Family Centered Care 

2.	 Ethical Behavior & Consumer Rights 

3.	 Clinical Excellence & Safety 

4.	 Inclusion & Access

5.	 Organizational Excellence

6.	 Workforce Excellence

7.	 Standards

8.	 Compliance with Laws & Regulations

9.	 Stewardship & Accountability

10.	 Performance Measurement

Senior Independence Hospice is proud to be 
part of the Quality Partner program and to 
pledge its commitment to these important 
components of quality hospice care. 
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Please remember Senior Independence Hospice in your will or trust.
For bequest language, visit seniorindependence.org and click on “Ways to Give.”

Donors gave comfort and so much more
It’s official: 800 generous donors gave nearly $200,000 last fiscal year to help hospice patients 
and families throughout Ohio. The fiscal year, ended June 30, 2013, saw increases in all areas of 
giving including memorials, annual gifts and planned gifts.

Here’s a sample of what gifts have done to extend care and compassion through hospice:

Make it Happen® events like birthday celebrations, special trips and more.

Comfort Touch® training for hospice employees, bringing the relief of soothing 
physical touch to patients who are in pain or discomfort.

National Jewish Hospice Certification, including employee training, materials 
and certification fees, in order to appropriately serve patients of the Jewish faith.

Rabbi services to bring spiritual care to our patients of the Jewish faith.

Leadership development programs for employees to further their professional 
training.

Lifeline® emergency buttons to alert family or medical professionals that a 
patient needs help.

Memorial services each year honoring patients who have passed away.

A hospice endowment was established for the Greater Cleveland Region, 
providing annual income for hospice services long into the future. This was a 
result of an endowment campaign for Breckenridge Village, a campus of our sister 
company OPRS Communities. 

Thank you for helping those who need your support!
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A Fun-Filled Day
Edna Davis in her own words
“At 96 years old, I had never heard of hospice until I began receiving the 
service almost a year ago. It is wonderful; I’ve never had such great care 
and met such friendly people. The Senior Independence Hospice staff 
really care about the person; they’re all so kind. They make it easy and 
explain things. Last fall, they treated me to a fun-filled day at the West 
Side Market. It was a glorious, sunny day, and we laughed. It was such 
fun; so many things to see, and the hustle and bustle. Chris, Audra and the 
other staff made it wonderful. I was so surprised when, soon afterward, 
the staff gave me a scrapbook of photos from our day. I didn’t even realize 
they were taking pictures! I love this book. It’s my prized possession.” 

To learn more about how you can help people like Edna fulfill 
their special wishes, visit seniorindependence.org, click on 
“Ways to Give” and read about our Make it Happen® program.
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Special wishes fulfilled

Hospice patient Margaret (pictured at left) had 
worked near the Ohio Statehouse for years, 
but never had a chance to tour the building. 

Margaret’s local hospice team planned a 
special day for her that included the long-
awaited tour and lunch. Margaret loved the 
tour and talked about it for days after!

When Virginia (pictured near right) was asked by her local 
hospice team if she had any special wishes, her answer was 
immediate yet simple—she wanted to have lunch at Der 
Dutchman, her favorite restaurant. 

Through the Make it Happen® program, the hospice team was 
able to accommodate Virginia’s request, treating both she and 
her daughter to a meaningful lunch they’re sure to remember. 

Hospice patient Virginia’s (pictured at right) special wish came 
true when her favorite gospel singer, Marvin Sapp, came to town. 
Thanks to the Make it Happen® program, Virginia was able to 
attend the concert with a close friend.

The last song of the night, “Never Would Have Made It,” brought 
tears to Virginia’s eyes. It was especially meaningful for her to 
hear Marvin sing “her song” in person. 

Make it Happen® is a special Senior Independence program that brings moments of joy and 
meaning to those nearing the end of their lives by fulfilling their life-enhancing wishes. Here are 
some of the wishes this program has helped to come true:
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thank you
for your generosity

The following donations were made between March 1, 2013 and May 31, 2013 in support of 
Senior Independence Hospice. If you believe your name to be omitted or printed in error, please 
accept our sincerest apologies and call the OPRS Foundation at 1-800-686-7800.

In Memory of:

Esta Ackerman
Rex Ackerman
Church of the Master Willing 
   Workers Sunday School Class
Family of Faith United Methodist 
   Church Dorcas Circle
Robert M. & Judy L. Stewart

Alfred August
Bryan K. & Constance M. 
   Jackson

Lueta Baker
Audrey C. Cummins
Russell W. & Edith M. Makynen
Dorothy A. Philipp
Kathryn Seeley
Carol S. Thomas

Cleo Bales
Barbara D. Berglund
Jane D. Gano
Joann F. Gray
Kenneth M. & Joann T. Johns
Carol L. Mosley

Dorothy Bem
Glen & Traci Hirschfeld

William Calhoun
Helene Benitez
Joy Corning
Mark A. & Sharon A. Hannasch
Margaret Keith
Kathryn B. Luze
Tamera J. Mason
Mudd, INC.
Beverly Riess
Stephen & Michelle Rourke
Richard E. & Carol J. Savage
James H. Slife
Virginia Thulstrup
True North Investment Fund 
Rick & Cathy Young

Fanny Caputo
Anthony Bartuccio
Adrina A. Niederst
Sandra K. Novak
Richard & Cheryl Oddo

Anthony Carducci
Debra A. Hocevar
Dianne M. Landen

Virginia Cedoz
Donna M. Cedoz
Sue A. Grant
Joanne M. Henningsen
Karen S. Moebius

Nancy Cintron
Matthew J. & Tana E. Mathias
George Wolfe

Glenn Covert
Dorothy E. Covert Pod

Edith Cox
Arthur J. Cox

Bernard Decker
Mark & Linda Decker

Helen Edler
Patricia L. Clark
Julie A. Lauer
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Winkle

Joan Eilerman
Anonymous (2)
James F. & Shirley M. Clark
Martha R. Hoying
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Paul L. & Beverly S. Luthman
Tom & Cindy Pulfer
Barbara L. Scully

Charles Farnham
Isaac R. & Evelyn Aston
Mary R. Farnham
Ronald J. Mauri
Laura G. Ritter

Evelyn Fike
Anonymous
Dan & Cheryl Owens
James M. & Carolyn Owens
Rainbow Connection

Kathryn Fogt
Nancy L. Beckman
James & Leoma Fogt
Ray Leininger
Mikel & Pamela McKee
Charles C. & Betty A. Morris
Debra Schwenk
Earl Vance
Jerry L. & Martha A. Zimpfer

Blanch Gamble
James & Pattie Blackburn

Betty Gerstein
Rosalyn Gerstein

Douglas Goricki
Alyson Kallmeyer
Midwest Industrial Contract 
   Services, LLC
Thomas A. & Helen A. Redmond
Gerald K. & Sharon K. Rhodes
Robin & Natalie Sanders
Frank B. & Karen S. Shoemaker
Robert & Bina Wetzel

Eligh Green
Beverly Green

Enid Green
Richard Green
John E. & Nancy J. Mulhauser
Vicki Wollenzier & Richard 
   Green

Julia Greifelt
Betty L. Vicary

Robert Grimm
Alice Grimm

Chester Grzybowski
Barbara Dixon
Timothy C. & Annette M. 
    Doenecke
David & Mary Grzybowski
Patrick J. & Viola K. 
   Grzybowski
Martin & Jane Hunter
James R. & Ruth A. Kennedy
Sharon K. Nofzinger
Michael R. & Mary Ann Rant
Elaine S. Rinkowski

Elizabeth Hagedorn
Ann E. Hagedorn

John Henry
Mark E. & Judy R. Adams
René M. Andrews
Baker Botts, L.L.P. 
Emma P. Brown
Joan Dougherty
Fifth Third Bank, Northeastern 
   Ohio
Judith A. Havron
Thomas Henry
Cynthia Hilsheimer
Lucia Jording

John J. & Frances L. Kane
Nancy M. Lubberger
Sid Mookerji
OSU James Cancer Hospital 
   Development Team
Estelle M. Partridge
John & Kathy Partridge
Deborah L. Rodriguez
Robert F. Sather
Tom Sather
Geraldine N. Stier
Brent H. & Kimberley A. 
   Wentzel
Christopher J. Whitten
Charles F. & Marcia L. Wyncoop
Ethel F. Yamamoto
Bill Ziegler

Doris Hickman
Linda S. Crayne
Vaun L. & Carol L. McAhren
Fran Sattler
Tina Whalen
Luthercrest B

Rose Homan
Ruth Hoag

Gretchen Howald
Mr. & Mrs. Dean B. Harrington

Mac Johnson
Linda Rice

Robert Keefer
Carol A. Keefer

William Littlefield
Jane A. Littlefield
Joan E. Littlefield

Cheryl Lough
George M. & Debra L. Lough
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Ruth Maxted
Lindamae C. Parker

Ernest Mazzafferri
Richard C. Sensenbrenner

Patrick Milligan
Fredrick B. & Susan L. Ball

William Moore
Quality Life Enterprises

Nellie Mountz
Anonymous
Keith P. & Corrine H. Martig

Mary Pidwell
J.R. & L. Sue Belch
Stanley J. & Marjorie K. Lero
Mark J. & Susan B. McCausland
John C. Pidwell
F. Kay Pohl
Susan M. Schwabe
Summit Federal Credit Union
John A. Weisend
James W. & Dolores T. Wilson

Sue Platfoot
Donna L. Francis
Kenneth Francis
Joan F. Greer
Susan Klump
Pamela Schmitmeyer

Anna Ramey
Betty J. Schmitt

Genevieve Ratkiewicz
Mary Augustyniak
Sister Ann Marie Augustyniak
Forrest E. & Char Fant

Jack L. & Marjorie C. Haymier
Michaelene Lentz
Michael J. & Mary E. 
   McCormick
Carol Simegowski

Violet Reed
Mike & Carol Anderson
Cindy Kirk
Sandra L. Kolenc
Patricia J. Latkowski

Lois Roach
Janet Pelczarski

James Saunders
Anonymous

Eleanor Schaefer
Laurel L. Schaefer

Georgian Schmidt
Robert & Elizabeth Behrens
Donald L. Garrett
Deborah S. Gutzwiller
Cherie Housley
Curt A. Levis
Joyce A. Merryman
Mary Lou Nack
The Ohio Valley Chapter of 
   National Academy Television 
   Arts & Sciences
Gale R. & Ramona G. Remely
Charles F. & Dorothy W. Rout
Suncoast Chapter of the National 
   Academy Television Arts & 
   Sciences
Mark B. & Maxine J. Welker

Angeline Schornik
Steven S. & Debrah L. Hlucky
David J. & Lucy Quolke
Eleanor Steve

Carl Schultz
Jane Gehalo

Hugh Sheffield
Anonymous 

Alice Shortridge
Mr. & Mrs. Burton Aaronoff
Joey & Tammy Corisis
Douglas & Nancy Foust

Helen Sillince
Barnes & Thornburg LLP
Center of Vocational Alternatives
Betty Hyder
Richard Leavy

Alexander Spence
Marion L. Spence

Jean Stefano
John & Jeanne Civettini
Peter & Barbara Cronin
John F. & Frances R. Drumheller
Sharon Gessner
William J. & Patricia S. Milano
Christopher Stefano
Douglas Stefano

Anna Steiner
Anonymous 

Clifford Talmage
Steven & Mary Kistner

Gwendolyn & Andy 
   Trudeau
Phillip A. & Denise S. Trudeau

Mildred Tumbas
Ronald J. & Dianna T. 
   Dunnington
Ms. Nada Malen
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Douglas Warrick
Buckeye Beverage Monday night 
   golf league 
Rena J. Colarossi
Kenneth M. & Susan A. Gwirtz
Chuck Hudzik
Donald L. & Mary Ann Hudzik
Mike & Chrys Hudzik

Cynthia Whitaker
Julie A. Lauer
Williams Industrial Service, Inc.

Paul Williams
Douglas W. & Stacey L.  
   Bleininger

James Yingling
Robert & Deanna Queen

In Honor of:
Melba Abufhele
Wilbur & Donna Blasiman

Donna Jean Blasiman
Wilbur Blasiman

Chris
Tonnie Spratt

Audra Kirchmeir
Debra A. Hocevar

Natalie
Tonnie Spratt

Nurse Donna
Debra A. Hocevar

Senior Independence of the 
Mahoning Valley Region
Richard Sober

Other Donations:
Anonymous
Richard J. & Cathy Baker
Fredrick B. & Susan L. Ball
Rochelle Balogh
Michael E. & Linda L. Barnet
Peter Billington
Arlene M. Binkley
Jane E. Brodnick
Joseph Buckley
Elizabeth Buschmann
Clarence Clapham
Coca-Cola Bottling Co. 
   Consolidated
Juliette K. Dilillo

Elaine Echols
Carol J. Edmonds
Pastor & Mrs. O. Vincent 
   Flippo, III
Kathie S. Gannon
Katy L. Goare
Flossie M. Gooch
Deborah E. Graver
Daniel S. Guy
Michael & Barbara Jupin
Ruth M. Keller
Audra Kirchmeir
Lake Vista Chapel Committee
Janet Mahusky
Ethel M. Mayfield
Cheryl & Sean Mclaughlin
Gladys P. McWhorter
Midwest Care Alliance
John N. & Georgia N. Nelson
Donald & Tracy Pair
Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. Paulus
Wendy Price Kiser
Randall Cove Cooperative Inc.
Joseph S. & Carla B. Skaggs
Donald D. Smith
Sue Welty

“When someone you love becomes a memory,
~ Unknown

the memory becomes a treasure.”



Local Offices
Akron/Canton: 330-873-3468
1815 W. Market Street, Akron, OH 44313

Central Ohio: 614-433-0031
6555 Busch Blvd., Columbus, OH 43229

Greater Cleveland: 440-953-1256
38721 Mentor Ave., Willoughby, OH 44094

Mahoning Valley: 330-533-4350
6715 Tippecanoe Rd., Canfield, OH 44406

Miami Valley: 937-415-5666
6520 Poe Ave., Dayton, OH 45414

Southwest Ohio: 513-681-8174
9600 Colerain Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45251

Greater Toledo: 419-865-1499
5810 Southwyck Blvd., Toledo, OH 43614

Senior Independence 
welcomes new president
After a nationwide search, Senior Independence found its new 
president close to home—in northeast Ohio. With more than 16 
years of health care leadership experience, Rich Boyson (pictured 
at right) oversees all operations of Senior Independence, including 
hospice. Hear from him in his own words:

What excites you about this position?
I am excited to be leading a great team that’s focused on 
outstanding outcomes for patient care—not just financial 
performance. I enjoy getting ideas from the team on making the 
company better, and putting those ideas to work. 

What’s special about Senior Independence?
Senior Independence is committed to doing things differently in order to do them better. As a 
result, we have many needs, so it’s reassuring that the OPRS Foundation is there for us to help 
raise charitable support. It gives me confidence in our future.

Why are donations important?
Gifts allow us to provide service above and beyond what Medicare and insurance will pay. Things 
like the Make it Happen® program, which is so important to providing laughter and joy to patients 
and their families. And Comfort Touch®, which brings added relaxation and relief. But ultimately, 
gifts to hospice are a validation of the great care our employees provide, and that’s rewarding. 

What do you want donors to know?
Your gifts are used to further our mission. We value charitable gifts and will spend them wisely to 
give our clients the very best care possible. Above all, we thank you for your generosity! 


